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ORDER

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On April 27, 2007, AT&T Mobility LLC, dba Cingular Wireless, LLC and AT&T
(AT&T Mobility), filed an application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission), requesting designation as an Eligible Telecommunications Provider
(ETP), pursuant to OAR 860-033-0005. Designation as an ETP will authorize AT&T
Mobility to participate in the federal Lifeline/Link Up program, as well as the Oregon
Telecommunications Assistance Program (OTAP). A description of the Lifeline/Link Up
program and the OTAP is contained in Staff's Report, attached as Appendix A, and
incorporated by reference.

In order to be designated as a state ETP and to participate in OTAP, a
telecommunications service provider must comply with federal requirements contained in
C.F.R. § 54.101 and must comply with OAR 860-033-0005 through OAR 860-033-0100.
Commission Staff finds that AT&T Mobility satisfied the requirements to become an
ETP for the purposes of providing OTAP and Lifeline/Link Up benefits, as further
provided in Attachment A.

At its Public Meeting on September 11, 2007, the Commission adopted
Staff's recommendation and approved AT&T Mobility’s application for designation as an
ETP.


















